Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes
July 16, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 1:35 p.m.
Members present were Tim Mudd, Melissa Nepi, Roger Henson, Morgan Cross,and  Amy Key. 
Council reviewed the current agenda.  Amy Key made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Morgan Cross.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed June meeting minutes.  Amy Key made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Roger Henson.  All were in consensus.
No public comment.  
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
Enrollment 
· 485 students currently enrolled for 20-21 with several enrollees out that haven’t turned in enrollment paperwork. Class list will be posted on Monday, July 20th. 
Updates 
· Summer maintenance updates:  Rugs in classrooms have to be removed and are being  stored in the storage unit to meet CDC guidelines. New lighting was added to the front of the school building in the outdoor area. 
Upcoming events
·  Back to School Panther Party Drive Thru event at each prospective school on July 25th from 9-11. Asking for employee volunteers to work the event. It will be a parade format and we are asking for 13 volunteers.  We have 11 volunteers at this time. 
Tim Mudd presented to the Council the need to elect a council vice chair and secretary for 20-21. Roger Henson recommended Amy Key to be vice chair, Melissa Nepi seconded the motion. Amy Key recommended Morgan Cross for the secretary position, Roger Henson seconded the motion. All were in consensus.  
Tim Mudd presented to Council proposed 2020-21 SBDM meeting dates and times.  The next meeting in August will be a virtual meeting in the evening at 7pm, future times will be immediately following school at 3:30pm. Roger Henson made a motion to accept the dates/times, Amy Key seconded the motion. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the Open records/Open Meeting Acts and they were discussed with council. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the budget for Section 6 and general funds. Council was also informed that the PTO will not provide teacher reimbursements this year as their budget and fundraisers will be impacted by the pandemic situation. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council an update on school opening for the 2020-21 school year and the MES After School Care Program. At this current time,  we will not have ASCP for the upcoming school year due to new guidelines restricting staff to work with a limited number of students and due to budgeting purposes. Money from ASCP is used to cover three IA positions each year. At the end of the 19-20, we had two IA’s retire.  An additional IA will be retiring in December. These positions will not be filled. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the 20-21 Professional Development plan for staff. Mr. Mudd reported on the google training PD that will take place at the end of July. He also  reports there will be more unison this year with google classroom and a mainstream to help both staff and students. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council an update on Title I Funds and ESS Budgets. The deadline to spend old funding has changed. Deadline to spend 310E and 310F monies has been extended to September, 2021. 
· 310E monies has approximately $8200.00 remaining- this can’t be spent on payroll. The district won’t be paying for Lexia in 2021 and MES will reserve $8200.00 for Lexia for 2021. 
· 310F monies will have approximately $34,000.00 left but September payroll will be deducted from this.
· Deadline to spend ESS monies have been adjusted to December 2020. The plan is to use these monies to add 45 minutes to the day waiver position.  That position is currently paid for 3 hours.   
· Council was informed of an adjustment to the 20-21 Title Funds to include an additional ½ hour for D. Langseth. Taking her from 6 hrs to 6.5 hours due to closure of ASCP. 
Council discussed these budget amendments.  Morgan Cross made a motion to approve the change in hours and future use of monies.  Amy Key seconded the motion. All were in consensus.  
Tim Mudd presented to Council the Title 1 audit, corrective action plan, and brochures. Deficiencies noted during the audit at MES were also noted across the entire district.  Mr. Mudd has submitted the corrective action plan and it was approved.  Actions must be completed by October 1, 2020. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the Emergency Procedures Plan for 20-21 for approval thus far. We are waiting on updated documents from Mr. Smallwood and an updated master schedule.  Melissa Nepi made a motion to approve the current plan.   Morgan Cross seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.  
Tim Mudd presented to Council the Committee Tasks for 20-21. Due to NTI, MES was not able to conduct all committee meetings last year. Committee members for the upcoming school year will remain the same except for new staff. Committee members will continue where they left off last year when NTI began. Amy Key made a motion to approve committees and tasks, Roger Henson seconded the motion. All were in consensus. 
Tim Mudd informed the Council of required SBDM training and the deadlines that training must be completed.  All new members of the SBDM have already completed training. 
The next SBDM meeting date is August 20th at 7:00pm. It will be a virtual meeting on Google Meet and the code will be “council”. 
Morgan Cross made a motion to adjourn.  Amy Key seconded.  All were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 2:15 PM.
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